
 

From the Office of your Right Eminent Grand Commander, Sir 

Knight Vincent E. Perry:  

By the time you will be reading this the year 2019 will be 

almost a memory. The New Year 2020 is a chance to renew our 

efforts to build up our Commanderies and to travel and make new 

friends and renew older friendships. Your Commander has had the 

privilege to travel all over our blessed West Virginia, to attend all 

inspections and travel to other states.  

Our plans for our upcoming Grand Conclave in Huntington 

are proceeding wonderfully. You all will be receiving your 

reservation forms and agendas in short order. I am expecting a 

very relaxing and productive conclave on May 14th, 15th and 16th of 

2020.   

My travels so far these past seven months have taken me 

over 12,000 miles. I have visited many of our Commanderies for 

inspections or just meetings. I must thank all our Sir Knights 

throughout our wild, wonderful West Virginia for the kindness and 

great fellowship I have received. Also, in my travels I see the 

practice our Sir Knights have been doing. The opening and closing 
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of your meetings and the attempting to have entertainment for 

our ladies during our meetings. When our ladies are happy, we are 

happy also. Our new Sir Knights that return to their first meeting 

after being knighted are made to feel at home. This is a great 

thing; however, we still need to furnish these new members with 

mentors.   

As in the 13th chapter of the book of 1st Corinthians, Paul 

the Apostle writes, and is so important now. Verses 4-8: “Charity 

suffer long and is kind; Charity envieth not; Charity vaunteth not 

itself, is not puffed up, does not behave itself unseemly seeketh, 

not her own, is not easily provoked, thinketh no evil. Rejoiceth not 

in iniquity but rejoiceth in the truth. Beareth all things, believeth 

all things, hopeth all things, endureth all things. Charity never 

faileth”.   

 

God bless all Masons wheresoever dispersed,  

Vincent E. Perry    

 

 

Inspection and Grand Officer meeting dates:  
 

January 25, 2020  Grand Officers Meeting – Clarksburg 

  Charles R. Krafft, EGCG Presiding  

May 14-16, 2020  Grand Commandery  

  To be held in Huntington 

May 16, 2020  Grand Officers Meeting 

  H. Lee Hadley, VEDGC Presiding  
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Vincent E. Perry, Right Eminent Grand Commander                 

 


